boonecountybar.org

June 2016 - Published June 5, 2016

Volume 31, Number 6

RSVP by June 22 for June 29 Bench-Bar Social in Fulton

Make your reservations now for the annual Thirteenth Circuit Bench-Bar Mixer to be held the evening of June 29, at the Fulton Country Club, 701 E. 10th St., Fulton.

Reservations are requested by Noon on Wednesday, June 22, so an accurate count can be given to the venue. The cost per person, and other details, will be shared as soon as it is provided. Payment by Wednesday, June 22, is requested, but will be accepted at the door if necessary. If you RSVP but do not attend, you will be expected to pay the ticket price anyway because the Callaway County Bar Association will be charged based on the number of reservations.

For reservations and payment Callaway County lawyers should communicate with the Callaway County Bar Association Treasurer. Boone County lawyers need to communicate with Boone County Bar Association secretary **Jennifer Riedy**, 103 Hulston Hall, Columbia, MO 65211-4300, phone 882-0940, email <u>RiedyJ@missouri.edu</u>.

The event is open to members of the Boone County Bar Association, the Callaway County Bar Association, and all Thirteenth Circuit judges and courthouse staff members. Unlike the annual picnic and holiday party, the event is not open to spouses and dates. The mixer is designed to allow lawyers, judges and courthouse personnel to mingle and talk in an informal, relaxed atmosphere and get better acquainted. The program this year will include a trivia night.

This annual bench-bar gathering is co-sponsored by the Boone and Callaway Bars. It alternates two years in Boone County and one year in Callaway. It will be held in Boone County next year.

Volunteers sought for Nominating Committee

It's that time of year again when we need to start thinking about BCBA officers for next year, and the process starts with the appointment by the President of a Nominating Committee.

If you would like to serve on the Nominating Committee, please contact **Josh Oxenhandler** at 499-1700 or josh@midmissourilawyers.com. Members of the committee will be announced in an upcoming newsletter, and members interested in serving as an officer of the BCBA or member of the Executive Committee can then express their interest to committee members.

The Nominating Committee will be instructed not to follow past practice of trying to nominate the top officers in order of seniority in the bar.

Volunteers Needed for Law School Class Saturday, June 11

The law school is looking for volunteers Saturday, June 11, for a Voir Dire class being taught by Judge Lowenstein. The volunteers are needed between 10:00 and Noon, and for 2:00 to 4:00 P.M. One does not have to be a lawyer, but must be willing to serve as a member of a hypothetical potential jury pool.

If you, or someone you know is interested in serving in the jury pool for either time slot, please contact Robin Kristin at the University School of Law, at nicholsrkn@missouri.edu or 573-882-6381.

MMLS Seeks Attorney

Mid-Missouri Legal Services, Columbia Office, seeks a half-time attorney to provide advice and brief services to low-income people, primarily by phone, in multiple civil law areas. Minimum of five years' experience required. Please provide letter of interest and resume to legalaid@mmls.org by June 20.

Membership Rolls Have Been Updated

The email distribution list and membership directory has been updated. Members who records indicate have not paid dues have been removed from the rolls. There currently are 384 people on the email distribution list. Twenty-five (25) are included for reasons other than being members, and some of our members are exempt from paying dues. Dues are waived for sitting and retired judges and for members who have been licensed for 50 years or more or who are at least 75 years old.

If you believe your membership is currently in good standing and you do not receive the notice of June Newsletter published June 5, please contact **Thad Taylor** at thad@midwestelderlaw.com. There is a chance you will have been mistakenly removed from the distribution list.

Around the bar . . .

UPCOMING EVENT

Thursday, June 23, 5:00 p.m.: The Young Lawyers Committee will meet for happy hour at 44 Canteen, 21 N. 9th Street. Please contact **Sander Sowers** at 875-1991 or sowers@learwerts.com for more information.

TRANSITIONS

Jeffrey Kays' contact information has changed. He has relocated to 509 E. Broadway, Ashland, MO 65010. Jeff's other contact information remains: P.O. Box 284, phone 573-657-0098, fax 573-657-0159, email <u>jeff@kayslaw.com</u>.

Nancy McKerrow has updated her contact information to 1400 Forum Blvd., Ste. 1C, P.O. Box 203, Columbia, MO 65203, phone 573-999-7586, email namckerrow@gmail.com.

Manuel Tatayon has updated his contact information to The Manuel Tatayon Law Firm, L.L.C., 2100 E. Broadway, Ste. 207, Columbia, MO 65201, email manuel@tatayonlaw.com, website www.tatayonlaw.com.

Nathan Jones, formerly of Barchet & Jones, has formed Nathan Jones Law, LLC. His new contact information is: 303 N Stadium Blvd, Suite 200; phone: 573-874-1122; email: Nathan@NathanJonesLaw.com, website www.nathanjoneslaw.com. He will continue practicing in the areas of estate planning, estate and trust administration, and business law.

In November 2015, **John Shikles** moved to The Law Firm of Haden & Haden, 827 E. Broadway, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 573-442-3535, fax 573-303-0134, email <u>john@hadenlaw.com</u>, website <u>www.hadenlaw.com</u>. His contact information has been updated to reflect the same.

Sarah J. Read has updated her contact information to Law Offices of Sarah J. Read, 303 N. Stadium Blvd., Ste. 200, P.O. Box 30727, Columbia, MO 65205, phone 57-447-2349, email sir@readadr.com, website www.readadr.com.

The Gilmore Law Group has moved, and their contact information for attorneys **Elisha Gilmore** and **Jason Shackelford** has been updated to Gilmore Law Group, 3700 Interstate 70 Drive SE, Ste. 100, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 573-355-5323, fax, 877-929-5003, emails elisha@gilmorelawgroup.com and jas@gilmorelawgroup.com, respectively, and website www.gilmorelawgroup.com.

The BCBA website's Membership Directory has been updated to reflect that the Law Firm of *Brown, Willbrand, Simon, Powell & Lewis*, changed its name to Brown Willbrand, P.C., after Karen Hajicek and Caleb Colbert were named shareholders in 2015. Brown Willbrand, P.C. has launched a new website, www.brownwillbrand.com. The attorneys' email addresses have been updated as follows:

Caleb Colbertccolbert@brownwillbrand.comKaren Hajicekkhajicek@brownwillbrand.comMarjorie Lewismlewis@brownwillbrand.comJames Powelljpowell@brownwillbrand.comDaniel Simonbdsimon@brownwillbrand.comHerbert Willbrandhcwillbrand@brownwillbrand.com

NEW MEMBERS

Jennifer López- Aguilera, López Law Office, P.C., 3502 N. Meridian St., Indianapolis, IN 46208, phone 317-634-9484, Fax 317-634-9860, email <u>vlopez@vanessalopezlaw.com</u>, website <u>www.vanessalopezlaw.com</u>.

Alan W. Cohen, Missouri Arbitration and Mediation, LLC, 3610 Buttonwood, Ste. 200, Columbia, MO 65201, phone 573-777-7939, email alan@moarb-med.com.

NEW MEMBERS (cont.)

Jennifer Rodewald, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney, Boone County Courthouse, 705 E. Walnut, Columbia, MO 65201-4485, phone 573-886-4100, fax 573-886-4148, email <u>irodewald@boonecountymo.org</u>.

OTHER NEWS

BCBA Member **Sarah Read** will be speaking on succession planning at The Missouri Bar's Solo and Small Firm Conference on June 9. The program title is "Law Practice For Sale - Strategies for Sellers and Buyers". Sarah also is helping to present a "crash course in legal ethics for support staff" with Sara Rittman.

Barchet Law would like to congratulate its associate, **James Ballard**, on graduating with his LLM in Elder Law from Stetson University College of Law. He can be reached at 441-9000, 1203 W. Broadway, Columbia, MO 65203 or at James@BarchetLaw.com.

The 13th Circuit Associate Court's current list of conflicts to the regular docket schedule, effective June 2, 2016, has been uploaded to the new website, and can be found at http://boonecountybar.org/docket-schedules/.

The Division II Docket Schedule has been changed to reflect that beginning Monday, June 6, Judge Harris will have a 2:00 pm Criminal Docket in Boone County on week 1 of each month.

About 53 members and guests attended the BCBA meeting and CLE on May 11, 2016, to hear U.S. Magistrate Judge **Matt Whitworth** present "Federal Court Procedures, Personnel, and General Information".

MAY 2016 TREASURER'S REPORT BY JASON SIMMONS

Account balance of as April 26, 2016		\$13,277.75
	Receipts 4/26/16 to 5/31/16	
4/27	Retirement Gift – Honorable Gary Oxenhandler	\$12,450.00
4/27	2016 Membership Dues	\$337.50
4/27	Interest	\$0.12
5/10	2016 Membership Dues	\$900.00
5/23	2016 Membership Dues	\$3,462.50
5/31	Interest	\$0.23
Total Receipts		\$17,150.35
	Expenses 4/26/16 to 5/31/16	
4/27	Thad Taylor- Reimbursement for Secretary of State expense	(\$46.25)
5/10	Bangkok Gardens- Executive Committee Meeting	(\$100.00)
5/19	Holder Susan Slusher Oxenhandler- Refund of Donation for Retirement Party	(\$1,000.00)
5/19	Steve Scott – Reimbursement for website Plug-Ins	(\$87.96)
5/19	Honorable Gary Oxenhandler – Retirement Gift from Bar Members	(\$12,450.00)
5/23	Landmark Bank, NA -NSF Check and Fee	(\$54.00)
Total Expenses		(\$13,738.21)
Account Balance as of 5/31/16		\$16,689.89